






Personal Services Master Agreement (Agenda Item 5) 

Mr. Coleman provided an overview of the Personal Services Master Agreement. MOTION by 

Mr. Webb and seconded by Mr. Chapman. Approved unanimously. 

MOU between Florida Southwestern State College and the FSW Financing Corporation, Inc. 

(Agenda Item 6). 

Mr. Coleman provided an overview of the MOU between the College and the Financing 

Corporation. MOTION by Dr. Parrish and seconded by Dr. Jones. Approved unanimously. 

Approval of Lease Back Agreements for FSW Collegiate High Schools (Agenda Item 7). 

Mr. Coleman provided an overview of the FSW Collegiate High Schools Lease Back Agreements. 

MOTION by Dr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Chapman. Approved unanimously. 

Information Only: None 

Board Members' Comments: 

• Mr. Webb complimented Dr. Doeble, Ms. Porter, and Ms. Cardona Gonzalez for the

budget information provided at each meeting.

President's Comments: 

• As shared at the previous meeting, we are moving forward with the Higher Learning

Commission (HLC) for institutional accreditation. I will be sending some of my staff to 

the Higher Learning Commission's national meeting in a couple of weeks.

• We have more projects with some major remodeling from the last legislative session. 

Two huge projects are going through the process of lining up architects and contractors. 

Designs will begin very soon to renovate the Humanities Hall, Building L, and Collier

Campus buildings E and F.

• I mentioned during January's meeting that we will be holding a grand opening of

building Kin October, a date to be determined.

• In June, I will be the Chair of the State Council of Presidents; this past year was my year 

as VP.

o We had hoped to see a recurring base operating budget. Last year, extremely

fortunate, we received 3.8 million through the funding formula and received

another 5 million.

o We are joining the State Health Insurance System, which is going to affect

retention and the ability to attract staff and faculty to the institutions; we are

currently members of the Risk Management Consortium, which is self-insured. 

This will be a significant change; however, it will cost 87 million to make up the 

gap for this year, and we hope to get approval from the governor.

• There are four projects we have out there. Dr. Doeble shared the following:






































































































































































































































